
 

May 2021    

Upcoming Club Events 
Tuesday 1st June 
The mid-week run for June will be on a Tuesday and will be the annual luncheon at the St. 
Bernards Hotel Tamborine Mountain. Members are requested to meet at the hotel. For more 
information, please contact Arthur Kontalis on 0418 467023. See Page 3. 
Date: 1st June 
Meet at the Venue 
Time: 12.00pm 
Sunday 13th June 

The June Sunday event will be a pub lunch at the Fox and Hounds Hotel, Wongawallan. Members 
are requested to meet at the hotel.  
For more information, please contact Ray Howlett on 0408 769118. See Page 3. 
Date: 13th June 
Meet at the Venue 
Time: 11.00am 
 

 
High Tea at the Royal Pines Golf Club 

Next Meeting  
The next club meeting will be held on Monday 31st May at the Hinterland Hotel, 53 Station Street Nerang 
starting at 7.00pm. All members and guests are welcome. 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Brunch at the Anchorage Cafe  
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A Reminder 
Members are requested to advise an organiser of an event in advance if: 
1. They intend to attend that event or;  
2. They can no longer attend the event after previously advising of their attendance. 

This is only common courtesy as well as ensuring there are no cancellation costs.   
Members are also requested to make any booking through the organiser and not at 

the venue to ensure they are not disappointed on the day due to a limit on numbers. 
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GENERAL MEETING 

JAGUAR DRIVERS CLUB OF QUEENSLAND INC. GOLD COAST REGISTER 

HELD AT THE HINTERLAND HOTEL 27th April 2021 

 

The meeting was opened at 7.02pm by the Chairman, Di Cooper, who warmly welcomed 
members and guests, Alan Morton and Kevin & Min Cassin, together with our Queensland 
President, Jim Reid. 
 

Apologies:   
Roy & Lloy Bayliss, Stuart Dawson, Steve Duncan, Ron Gaudion, Joan Gracie, Denise 
Hutchins, Dick & Lorraine Kennedy, Caroline Kontalis, Kurt & Ingrid Lindener, Ruth Willmott 
 

Minutes of Previous Meeting: 
            The Minutes of the March 2021 meeting were tabled, without comment or amendment.    
 

 Approved by D. Collie; Seconded by M. Porter. 
Treasurer’s Report: 
 The balance of the Business Account is $2,036.36, and the Bonus Account now has a 

balance of $1,191.61, giving us a total balance of $3,227.97.  Deposits this month included 
two deposits for the High Tea in May and raffles in the amount of $265.00.   

Approved by C. Miers; Seconded by G Mikkelsen. 
Correspondence: 
 Details of new members for April, Email from Roger & Margaret Gibson re their absence, 

Email from W Gross re Register attendance at upcoming Queensland meeting. Copies of 
the bi-monthly Jaguar Magazine, plus renewal reminder for the Post Office Box, which has 
since been cancelled.    

Approved by J Mikkelsen; Seconded by J Kup-Ferroth. 
Past Events: 
            The mid-week event was sadly postponed, due to bad weather, but the Chair reported 

(again in the absence of our Vice-Chairman) on the excellent Sunday run to Murwillumbah, 
organised by Andrew & Cheryl Danks.  A wonderful run through fabulous countryside, 
encountering car clubs representing Holden, FJ Holden and Mini, with a picnic in the 
Numinbah Valley and finishing with lunch at the Murwillumbah RSL.  Thanks to Andrew & 
Cheryl for their great organisation, and to Chris Miers for running the raffle.            

 

Future Events: 
“Mid-Week Run” (5 May ’21) – Morning Tea/Brunch at the Anchorage Café, Horizon Shores 
Marina, Moreton Bay.   Meet at BP Coomera at 9.15am for 9.30am departure.   
“Post Mother’s Day High Tea” (16 May ’21) – Meet at Royal Pines Resort, Ashmore at 
1.30pm.  Payment at tonight’s meeting.   
“Mid-Week Run” (1 June ’21) – Annual St. Bernards’ Hotel Lunch.  Meet at 12pm at venue 
(101 Alpine Terrace, Tamborine Mountain).  For more details, contact Arthur Kontalis.  
(Please note this event is on a Tuesday) 
“Pub Lunch” (16 June ’21) – Lunch at the Fox & Hounds.  Meet at 11am at venue (7 
Elevation Drive, Wongawallan).  For more details, contact Ray Howlett.  
 

Cars and Parts: None   
  
 Library/PR: None   
 
Editor:  
           Just a comment that with more new members joining, there will need to be more magazines 

printed!   
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General Business: 
 Mention was made of the new museum at Geebung – a good outing for individual 

members.   
 The Chair mentioned a choice of venues for the upcoming Chairman’s Weekend in August 

– a toss-up between Tenterfield/Gen Innes or Toowoomba/Dalby/Chinchilla & Miles.  As 
there was a 50/50 vote, the decision will be made by the Chair and Vice Chair!  Watch this 
space!!    

 It was requested that members advise organisers of their absence from events in plenty of 
time, if possible, or at least on the day, so that events could run on time.  Organisers put a 
lot of time and effort into their events, which should be appreciated by all members.   
Jim Reid addressed the meeting on several issues: 
  - the “Mini NSW Rally” is just a run organised by the Modern Register, not a Rally; 
  - 23/5 is the date for the MacLean’s Bridge run (details in April magazine); 26/5 is a Zoom     

               Meeting for voting changes to the Constitution, and all members are encouraged to  
               attend. 

  -  request to ensure that all new members are made welcome to the Club by all existing 
members. 
Update on Tony Curtis, who is still in Rehab, but is hopeful of a return home in the not too 
distant future.   
A discussion began on the withdrawal from the market of petrol and diesel vehicles within 
the next 3-4 years, and its impact on members. 

  
Lucky Door Prizes: 
 Three bottles of wine (one Red and 2 White), plus a cake of handmade soap.  Winners 

were Diana Hogan, Debbie Duncan and Terry Jenkins.  Grateful thanks to all donors.   
 
Supper: 
 Unfortunately, due to Covid-19 restrictions, there was no supper allowed.   
           There being no further business to discuss, the Chairman thanked the Members and guests 

for their attendance, and closed the meeting at 7.57pm. 
Debbie Duncan 

Secretary 
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T Shirts for SeniorsT Shirts for SeniorsT Shirts for SeniorsT Shirts for Seniors    



 
Gold Coast Calendar of Events 2021 

Month Date Event 
May Mon 31st Monthly Meeting 

June Tue 1st Mid-Week Run 

 Sun 13th Luncheon Run 

 Mon 28th Monthly Meeting 

July Wed 7th Mid-Week Breckie Run 

 Sun 18th Christmas in July Lunch 

 Mon 26th Monthly Meeting 

August Wed 4th Mid-Week Morning Tea Run 

 Fri 27th – Sun 29th Chairman’s Weekend Away (Two Nights Away) 

 Mon 30th Monthly Meeting 

September Wed 1st Mid-Week Morning Tea Run 

 Sun 12th Annual Spring Affair 

 Mon 27th Monthly Meeting 

October Wed 6th Mid-Week Brunch Run 

 Sat 16th  Luncheon Run 

 Mon 25th Monthly Meeting 

November Wed 3rd Mid-Week Morning Tea Run 

 Sun 14th Sunday Luncheon Run 

 Mon 29th Monthly Meeting & Annual General Meeting 

December Wed 1st Mid-Week Run - 8th Anniversary 

 Sun 5th Christmas Party Luncheon 

Note: Bold Print denotes changes to the usual day for an event. 
 
 

Committee Members 2021 
Position Name Home Phone Mobile Email 

Chairperson Di Cooper  0411 176050 dianecooper580@gmail.com 
V/Chairman David Willmott 5593 2524 0408 455249 davidanthony56@hotmail.com 
Secretary Debbie Duncan 55252310 0413 181919 debduncan5@gmail.com 
Treasurer Lyn Evers 3206 7171 0451 668681 levers@bigpond.net.au 

Editor Robin Kup-Ferroth 5576 2134 0412 590458 robink4@optusnet.com.au 
PR, Library Ron Gaudion 5579 9387 0432 918112 gaudfree@gmail.com 
Committee Ray Howlett 5564 1114 0408 769118 rayhowlett@bigpond.com 

 Chris Miers 55771686 0404 274386 clmiers@bigpond.net.au 
 Diana Hogan 56613919 0413 878098 brian@amaze.net.au 
 Arthur Kontalis  0418 467023 askho56@gmail.com 
 Tom Ross 5562 1260 0475 001197 tiross02@bigpond.com 
 Irene Ross 5562 1260 0419 751823 tiross02@bigpond.com 

 
 

FOR SALE 
     Jaguar XJ6 1971, 4 Speed Auto. - 365,000 Km 2nd owner since 26,000 Km. 
     Colour Burgundy with Beige interior and has a New Hood Lining. Steering Rack & Pump,  
     Suspension Rebuilt. Auto Gearbox Rebuilt. Car has Cruise Control and a Sun Roof. 
     Regularly serviced by Paul's Mechanical and mechanically sound but needs some TLC. 
     Asking $ 10,500 ONO. Please ring Graham Evans      Mob: 0424 880 100. 
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CLUB DETAILS 

All Correspondence to:                                The Secretary             
                                                                   JDCQ Gold Coast Register   
                                                           C/- 7/802 Glades Drive, ROBINA QLD 4226 
 

Club Account (For Payment): 
Bank of Queensland 

BSB 124 -001      A/C No. 10224513 
Note 
As a courtesy, members are requested to advise the organiser of an event ASAP if: 
1. They are planning to attend an event but have not provided previous notice of this; or 
2. They are not able to attend the event when previously advised they will be attending. 
Members are also requested to make any booking through the organiser and not through the venue. 

 
Disclaimer 

The Gold Coast Register of the Jaguar Drivers Club of Queensland Inc. cannot accept any responsibility for any product or service 

statements made herein, and the opinions or comments from any contributor to the newsletter are not necessarily those of the club, 

its committee, its members or the Editor. 
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High Tea at the Royal Pines Golf Club 


